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 The Subcommittee on Port Training celebrated its Third Meeting on December the 4th, 2001, in Santo Domingo, the Dominican Republic. The meeting was chaired by the Principal Representative of the United States, Mrs. Doris Bautch and the attendance of the members of this Subcommittee: Antigua and Barbuda, Barbados, Bolivia and Costa Rica. The delegates of the following OAS member countries also attended the meeting: Argentina, Brazil, Canada, Colombia, Guatemala, Haiti, Honduras, Jamaica, Nicaragua, Panama, the Dominican Republic, Saint Kitts and Nevis, Venezuela and the Delegation of Spain as a permanent observer of the OAS.
The Subcommittee considered and approved the following 2002 Work Plan:
1. To approve the following 2002 Work Plan of the Subcommittee on Port Training:
. To execute the Inter-American Port Training Program, which includes holding the following activities:
. VII Ibero-American Port Management Course, in cooperation with Puertos del Estado of Spain, in Madrid, Spain. 

. III Ibero-American Port Engineering Course, in cooperation with Puertos del Estado of Spain, in Santander, Spain. 

. Regional Course on Port Security for Caribbean Countries, in Barbados. 

. Regional Course on Port Security for Andean countries, in Peru. 

. Regional Course on Port Security for MERCOSUR countries, in Argentina. 

. Regional Course on Port Security for Central American countries, in Guatemala. 

. Course on uses of information on natural hazards for the development and evaluation of port investment projects, in cooperation with CARICOM. 

. Course on port rates, with the cooperation of UNCTAD and INDESMAR, in Lima, Peru. 

. Course on port rates for Caribbean countries, in cooperation with UNCTAD. 

. Course on drug control for Central American countries, in cooperation with CICAD. 

. Course on port performance indicators for Caribbean countries, in Jamaica. 

. Courses for officers, pilots, and harbor masters for Caribbean countries.
a. To offer two fellowships for the Master’s course in Port Management and Intermodal Transportation, in Valencia, Spain, offered by the Fundación Instituto Portuario de Estudios y Cooperación de la Comunidad Valenciana and the Secretariat.
b. To entrust the delegation of the United States, with the support of the Secretariat, with the study of the possibility of setting up a half-scholarship for three candidates from Caribbean countries to the International Course on Port Planning and Management at the University of New Orleans.
c. To instruct the Secretariat to encourage and coordinate bilateral relations among educational and training organizations and institutions and interested countries.
d. To urge member countries to respond by March 30, 2002 to the questionnaire on training needs in the port sector (CECIP/doc.10/01) prepared by the Secretariat, and to request that the delegation of the United States elaborates on the results of that questionnaire. 







